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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL


JAMES RUSSELL

01200 414466

james.russell@ribblevalley.gov.uk

JAR/EL/Defra Consultation – Private Sewers

31 August 2007

Dear Sir/Madam

CONSULTATION ON PRIVATE SEWERS TRANSFER – IMPLEMENTATION OPTIONS – JULY 2007

At a recent meeting of this Council's Community Committee on 11 September 2007, a report was considered in detail in relation to the above consultation, at which I was asked to submit the following comments:

1.
General

1.1
This Council welcomes and supports the Government’s intentions in relation to the transfer of private sewers and lateral drains to the statutory Water and Sewage Companies (W&SC’s).  

1.2
The Council considers that it is ultimately in the water and sewerage customers’ best interest that private sewers are transferred to improve the integrated management of the sewage system as a whole.

1.3
The Council believes that existing drainage law has become arbitrary, outdated and unfair with large numbers of housing being served by private sewers and being an unnecessary additional liability for the householders involved.  

1.4
The Council also believes that in the interests of public health, the W&SC’s should be given a clear statutory duty and responsibility to survey, control and eradicate rats within the public sewerage and surface water network for which they are responsible.  There is a well recognised national problem relating to increasing numbers of rat related incidents, which are proportionate to levels within the sewerage systems.  

2.
Specific Issues
2.1
Household Private Sewers and Laterals
The Council believes that transfer of household private sewers and laterals should be prioritised with assets being in worse condition, with a clear history or problems, being transferred first;

That the transfer be undertaken under a shorter period of time as is feasible and certainly no more than 10 years.  

2.2
Non-Household Private Sewers and Laterals
For consistency, non-household private sewers and laterals should be included within the proposed transfer, but include the option for owners to exclude their systems by request or appeal process.  

2.3
Surface Water Sewers Draining to Watercourses
The Council considers it appropriate for such sewers to be included in any transfer.

2.4
Construction of New Sewers and Drains

To avoid the creation of new private sewers, this Council would support the concept of establishing a minimum standard for construction of future sewers and drains, which should be incorporated into the planning and building regulation regimes and to require appropriate bonds to be provided by developers when transfer of new developments takes place to W&SC’s.  

2.5
The Council supports the right for W&SC’s to have the power to refuse connection of substandard private sewers and laterals which do not meet the standards reasonably required.  

I trust the above comments will be given due consideration and be incorporated where possible, a part of the consultation review process.

Yours faithfully

DAVID MORRIS
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